
                                                                                                                                                 

   

 

 

 
  

 
  

           

         

        

            

           

        

     

  

   

        

          

           

         

   

 

             

          

  

 
         

      

   

 
     

  

 

HHAVERFORD AVERFORD TTow OWNSSHIP HIP  PPOLICE OLICE DDEPART EPARTMENT T  

DETECTIVE  DIVISION  
1010  DARBY ROAD  HAVERTOWN,  PENNSYLVANIA  19083  

SUSPICIOUS INCIDENT 
ATTEMPT TO IDENTIFY ONLY 

On Saturday January 25th 2020 at approximately 1845 hours, a fifteen year-

old female, was walking home from the Skatium Ice Rink in the Brookline section 

of Haverford Township. The female was on the sidewalk just prior to Yale Road, 

when an unknown male subject was driving by south on Darby Road. The subject 

reportedly drove past very slowly and asked, "Do you need a ride home?" The 

female advised police that she ignored the subject and continued walking and 

quickly turned down Yale Road.  She advised that she did not see where the subject 

went and there was no further contact. 

The subject is described as a white male approximately 60 years of age, with 

short white hair and was balding. The subject was described as having a husky build 

and was wearing large square frame glasses and a dark in color button up shirt. The 

vehicle was described as an older model, small dark green vehicle, possibly a coupe. 

Unknown make or model of the vehicle. 

This incident is being investigated as a suspicious vehicle/person at this time. 

There were no additional actions by the subject. HTPD is only attempting to identify 

this subject, there are currently no charges pending at this time. 

Anyone with information is requested to contact Detective Michael Flynn, at 

Haverford Township Police Department Investigation Division 610.853.1298 ext. 

1225 or mflynn@havpd.org 

This is an Official Press Release of the Haverford Township Police Department issued on the authority of 

Chief John F. Viola 

IRN: H2000001340 
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